


President’s Rant— June 2013

elcome to the June Flypa-

per! It feels much more like

April, since the weather is
only now starting to become summer-
like, but a glance at the calendar on
the wall confirms that it is in fact June.
Better late than never, | suppose, and
after a long, cold and snowy winter, it
feels good to welcome the summer fly-
ing season back.

Since it is June, that means that our

annual fly-in show and tell meeting is
this week, on the usual meeting night of June 25th. We encourage anyone with a
plane, especially a homebuilt, to bring it to the meeting. Weather permitting, we
spend the first half of the meeting outdoors, oohing and ahhing over our handiwork,
then move it indoors at dusk for the business portion of the meeting. So please,
wipe the bugs off and drag that bird to the meeting. Even if you've been flying it for
a few years and have brought it before, bring it again! We have a number of new
members who have never seen our “chapter squadron” and could use some inspira-
tion to start a project of their own.

While looking at my calendar to confirm that this is in fact June, | could not help but
to notice that the month that follows June is July. July means just one thing to avia-
tors, and that one thing is Oshkosh. | am looking forward to the big show just like
every year, although | have to admit that my enthusiasm is just a bit subdued this
year. Just a year ago, | wrote in these pages about my skepticism about the direc-
tion of EAA under the Hightower regime. My experience (shared by most EAAers)
at Oshkosh last year convinced me that my skepticism was well placed. Without re-
hashing all the issues of the last year, suffice to say that | became much more opti-
mistic about the direction of the organization after Mr. Hightower was shown the
door in October. And | am surely not alone.

The last half year or so of EAA under the guidance of interim CEO Jack Pelton,
while not always perfect, has been a breath of fresh air after the preceding couple of
years. The mood of the employees (admittedly not always a perfect

barometer) has improved drastically, the “brain drain” of long time em-

ployees has stopped and in some cases reversed (the return of Char-

lie Becker at the top of that list) and the noises coming out of the head

shed seem to indicate that they get it. Things were looking up...



...until the FAA got involved. Unless you've been living under a rock for the last
month, you've seen/heard/ read about the latest version of Obama administration
sequestration politics. After decades of providing Air Traffic Control services at
Oshkosh, the FAA informed EAA, two months before the show, that they would not
be sending controllers to perform their usual duties unless EAA paid their tab, to
the tune of nearly half a million dollars. Oh, and by the way, without the control-
lers, they won't issue the waivers necessary to make the event legally possible. In
essence, they made EAA, in the finest tradition of Vito Corleone, “an offer they
can’t refuse.”

In legal terms, what I've just described is called extortion, which is a crime for
which you can be sent to prison. Unless you are the FAA Administrator, in which
case you are immune from prosecution, given that the FAA and the Justice De-
partment both report to the same President. In any event, the EAA management
team, after considerable consideration, had bowed to the FAA demand. What
choice did they have, really? As much as | would have like to see them hold firm
and refuse to pay, the practical result of that stance would have meant canceling
the convention this year, and that is just not a viable option. Some times you have
to swallow your pride, pay the bribe and live to fight another day.

As a side note- I'm sure that a few our my readers take exception at my laying this
entire debacle at the feet of the Obama administration. You no doubt want to
blame the whole thing on “gridlock in Washington” as though both political parties
are equally responsible for the mess we are currently in. And that is OK. This is
still a free country, and we are free to disagree. In fact, if you disagree with me
strongly, feel free to throw your name in for chapter president in the elections this
fall, then you too will have the chance to have your voice heard in your very own
monthly Flypaper column. In fact, | have it on pretty good authority that there will
be a vacancy in the office of chapter president at the end of this year, so this could
be your big chance!

OK, rant mode off. All politics aside, summer flying season is here and Oshkosh is
around the corner. Let’s get out and enjoy the season while it lasts!

Until next month, keep your airspeed up, and keep your chads from hanging.
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Chapter 18 Young Eagles

July 13 10 am — 1 pm
August 10 10 am — 1 pm
August 17 10 am — 1 pm
September 14 10 am — 1 pm
October 5 10 am — 1 pm
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Capitol Drive Airport — 21500 Gumina Road — Pewauke e
Waukesha County Airport — 2525 Aviation Drive

Timmerman Airport — Milwaukee — 9305 W. Appleton Av  enue
Capitol Drive Airport — 21500 Gumina Road — Pewauke e

Waukesha County Airport — 2525 Aviation Drive

For more information: www.eaachapter18.org — Facebo  ok: Chapter 18 Young Eagles
Email: Chapl8YE@wi.rr.com — (414) 732-6782

www.youngeagles.org

EAA Chapter 18 Meeting

Tuesday June 25th 7:30 pm at the Timmerman Airport CAP Hanger
Monthly meetings are always the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM at the Timmerman CAP hangar (except July,

October and December). Guests are always welcome to join us.

9393 W. Appleton Ave. Milwaukee, W1 53225
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Wings and Wheels Kenosha Airport, Kenosha, Wl Saturday, July 6, 2013 0800 - 1600

Pancake Breakfast & lunch served, War Bird displays and flight demonstrations, kids activities including flight simulator
lessons, home building demonstrations, aircraft displays, Commemorative Air Force, RC Airplanes, Car Show and
more! http://www.wingsandwheelsofkenosha.org/ Contact: Tim Stearns Phone: 262-945-7244

East Troy Airport Open House and Pancake Breakfast Sunday, July 21, 2013 7:00 AM - 1:00 PM

Come for Breakfast (Pancakes with FRUIT toppings!), stay for the Fun! Airplane & Helicopter Rides, Vintage, Home-
built & Warbird Aircraft, Antique and Classic Car Show, Toy Trains, WWIlI Encampment, Skydiving Demo. Free Admis-
sion to the Open House, Breakfast is $6.00 for Adults, $4.00 for Children (8 &Under). Please bring a non-perishable
food item to support our local food pantry. Win $200 or other great Raffle Prizes! Sponsored by the Friends of East
Troy Airport. Contact: Matt Rybarczyk Phone: (262) 492-4263

Hatz/Pietenpol Fly-in  Brodhead Airport, Brodhead, WI Thursday - Sunday, July 25 - 28, 2013
Annual Pietenpol/Hatz fly-in. http://www.eaa431.org Contact: Mike Weeden Phone: 608-214-6652

Heavy Bombers Over Madison ~ Dane County Regional Airport, Madison Fri. - Sun., July 26-28 9:00am - 5:00pm

Don't miss the opportunity to view and ride on the only airworthy B-29 "FIFI" and the EAA's B-17 "Aluminum Overcast".
Other aircraft on display will be the CAF B-24 "Diamond Lil", a C-45 "Bucket of Bolts", SNJ-5, PT-26, T-6 Texan, P-51
"The Brat IlI", F-16, and possibly many others. Ground tours fees for all static aircraft: $15 individual, $25 family, chil-
dren 8 and under FREE. Wisconsin Aviation, 3606 Corben Ct, Madison, W1 53704. 9am to 5pm daily. Book your ride
today! www.b17.org http://www.airpowersquadron.org Contact: Pete Buffington Phone: 9138501522

EAA Annual Convention and Fly-In Wittman Regional Airport, Oshkosh, WI Monday - Sunday, July 29, - August 4
http://www.airventure.org/ Contact: EAA Headquarters Phone: 920-426-4800
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The May Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 by President Jeff Point at the CAP hangar at Timmerman Field. Jim
Hatzenbeller, Ken Klima, Don Patterson, Chris Esselstyn, Bryan Blazek, Andy Jaskie, Eric Whyte and Jerry Roeder were
present. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as published in the Chapter newsletter. The Treasurer’s re-
port was approved as published in the newsletter.

Announcements: No new announcements

Old Business: Up coming Chapter programs were discussed and reviewed. There were no committee reports.
Weather permitting, the June program is scheduled to be the annual show & tell fly—in. The spring picnic will be hosted
by Don Patterson and Ken Klima at their hangar at East Troy. Date is set for Sunday, June 2™. Start at 11:00. Bring a
dish to pass if you are able to do so.

Young Eagles : It was reported that 9 former students of the late Erik Anderson were flown in Madison. Check
newsletter for dates and locations of future Young Eagle events. Dates and locations will also be announced at Chapter
meetings.

New Business: It was suggested that a committee be formed to help co-ordinate use of Young Eagle credits
for Air Academy for next year. Stephanie Schulko stated that she had a potential candidate for Air Academy. If it is not
too late to enroll this person she will do so.

If it is too late, then it was suggested that we use this years credits to purchase materials for Young Eagle
events. At the April Chapter meeting, a hat was passed to help pay for a memorial brick for former Chapter president
Erik Anderson. It was suggested that we do the same at the May meeting.

A suggestion was made to have Chapter membership cards next year. This would help serve as a reminder if
your Chapter dues are up to date.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25.
Respectfully submitted,
Jim Hatzenbeller (Secretary).
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4. For Sale: Marvel-Schebler MA3SPA carburetor. P/N 10-3237 for a Continental C-145. $300. Fred Keip 262-
835-7714 (after 6 PM) or fredkeip@aol.com

1. Laurie Probst is looking for some un-airworthy wing ribs for student demos. If you have anything laying around

please let her know. M_$
& M kufalk@wi.rr.com
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DN crccing  savings Tota
Beginning Bal.5/1/13 $726.97 $1,706.49 $2,43 3.46
Receipts
Dues $415.00
Badges $25.00
Eggs $18.00
Coffee $73.00
- Total Income $531.00 $0.00
v Expenses
2 $ 3% .
8 Service fee* -$3.00
(3 § Total expenses -$3.00 $0.00
Ending Balance 5/31/13 $1,254.97 $1,706.49 $2,961.4 6
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OFFICERS
President Jeff Point 414-915-9173 jpoint@wi.rr.com
Vice-President Eric Whyte 414-764-3884 ewhyte@wi.rr.com
Secretary Jim Hatzenbeller 414-483-1246 jimhatzy@aol.com
Treasurer Ken Klima 414-425-7991 kklimad4@wi.rr.com

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

At-Large Board

STAFF

Newsletter Editor

Web Editor

Tool Librarian
Membership Coordinator
Young Eagles Coordinator
TECHNICAL COUNSELORS

Ron Scott (262) 642-7423
Paul McAllister (262) 695-7624

FLIGHT ADVISORS
Ron Scott (262) 642-7423
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Sune Ericson
Tony Phillips
Chris Esselstyn
Andy Jaskie
Don Patterson
Bryan Blazek
Jerry Roeder

Darrell Kufalk
Todd Wenzel

Paul Comte

Ken Klima
Stephanie Schulko

Fred Keip (262) 835-7714
Glenn Botsford (414) 732-8384
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262-646-4228
262-391-7973
262 650-6766
414-241-5092
262-363-5892
262-347-9598
414-899-7374

262-443-2605
414 218-6784
414 721-6526
414-425-7991

Scott Jones (414) 461-6013

sericson@wi.rr.com

vansrv9flyer@gmail.com

cesselstyn@verservo.com
* M $
dpatterson14@wi.rr.com

rv9abuilder21@gmail.com

jroeder@wi.rr.com

kufalk@wi.rr.com

todd.wenzel@wenzel-software.com
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kklima4@wi.rr.com

mzstef615@wi.rr.com

For more information about EAA Chapter 18, email info@eaachapter18.org

kufalk@wi.rr.com
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Jeff Point (414) 915-9173



